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Members in Rio do Janeiro 

 

The Heaven and Earth HJ CheonBo Training Center of Heavenly Latin America held the first HJ 

CheonBo Special Workshop for the region in this new year on March 12th 2023 in Brazil, Subregion 1 of 

Heavenly South America. 

 

The HJ CheonBo Special Workshop was an in person event in Sao Paulo, Brazil and was broadcasted 

online to 41 church centers around Brazil. 

 

We had 1752 participants from all over Brazil. 558 people gathered in person at the São Paulo 

headquarters, to receive great grace and blessing from Heavenly Parent and True Parents of Heaven, 

Earth and Humanity. 

 

 
Members in Pouso-Alegre 

 

Among the participants we had the special participation of 4 Peace Ambassadors, who were very moved 



 

 

throughout the event, especially during the speeches of our elder leaders, and during the CheonBo 

Chanyang Yoksa session for the liberation of the ancestors. 

 

 
Members in Jardim 

 

Heavenly Parents' and True Parents' grace were bestowed to blessed families and members throughout the 

country through Ancestors' Liberation Ceremony, Ancestor's Blessing Ceremony and CheonBo Chanyang 

Yoksa, separating evil spirits that were attached to our bodies. 

 

At the opening of the event, our elder leaders in Heavenly South America gave special addresses. 

 

Heavenly South America Regional President, Rev. David Kim emphasized in his speech the importance 

of the liberation and blessing of ancestors, as well as the separation of evil spirits, thus further motivating 

members to continue participating in the CheonBo Works. Rev. David Kim announced that Brazil would 

be starting prayer vigils in Cheonshim Won, in order to mobilize the spirit world with spirit and truth, as 

we move forward in the providence towards national restoration. 

 

Moreover, Rev. Seong Nam Kim, Heavenly Latin America HJ CheonBo Branch president, gave an 

inspirational opening speech, and conveyed the heart of our True Parents as he announced the reopening 

of the New Hope Training Center in Jardim, a historical place where True Parents offered immeasurable 

sincere devotion. All the members were moved by the announcement and committed themselves to offer 

sincere dedication to the successful reopening of the New Hope Training Center. 

 

This event was an amazing opportunity for all the members to liberate and bless their ancestors moving 

forward to achieve victory at the vertical Heavenly Tribal Messiah as well as experience Heavenly 

Parent's and True Parents' love and grace, while we prepare ourselves for the Dedication of Cheonwon 

Gun in May 5th, 2023. 

 

Many of the participants reported amazing spiritual experiences and a feeling of self-liberation and 

gratitude, while receiving the amazing grace of CheonBo Chanyang Yoksa, the grace of separation of evil 

spirits. 

 

The Providence in Brazil is advancing rapidly towards fulfilling the will of the Heavenly Parent, bringing 

love and grace to all members. 

 

 


